


Perry City Planning Commission
3005 South 1200 West
7:00 PM March 6, 2014

Members Present:  Chairman Dave Walker, Vice Chairman Doug Longfellow, Commissioner David Curtis, Commissioner Don Higley, Commissioner Travis Coburn, Commissioner Tom Peterson

Members Excused:  Commissioner Steve Pettingill and Commissioner Vicki Call

Others Present: Samuel Heiner, Planning Consultant; Malone Molgard, City Attorney; Susan K. Obray, Minutes Clerk;  Miguel Adame, Natalie Adame, Todd Meyers

1. Approx. 7:00 p.m.- Call to Order and Opening Ceremonies 
Invocation- Tom Peterson
Invocation was given by Commissioner Peterson
Pledge Allegiance to the U.S. Flag-Travis Coburn
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Commissioner Coburn
1. Review and Adopt the Agenda
        MOTION: Commissioner Peterson moved to adopt the agenda as written.  Commissioner 
         Coburn seconded the motion.  All in favor.           
Declare Conflicts of Interest, If any
Request to declare conflict of interest by Chairman Walker; there were none.
Approval of the Previous Minutes
Susan reported that there was a section of the minutes that were not complete.  She recommended that they table them until the next meeting.

MOTION: Vice Chairman Longfellow moved to table the February 6, 2014 minutes.  Commissioner Higley seconded the motion.  All in favor.

Assign Representative for City Council Meeting
Commissioner Coburn will attend the March 27th City Council Meeting.

Report by Councilmember Lewis
Councilmember Lewis was not present at the meeting.

1.  Public Comments for Item s not listed on the Agenda-No Action
There were no public comments.

1.  Business License Application-Action: Recommendation to City Council
El Abuelo Auto Care & Detail Location: 1398 South Hwy 89 Applicant Miguel Adame

Mr. Adame addressed the Commissioners stating that he would like to open a business of selling used tires.  He said eventually he would like to do repairs and detail cars.  He reported that the business is located next to the old Sinclair Gas Station (the old Parsons Auto Wreaking & Towing).  He told the Commissioners that he is renting the shop.    Commissioner Curtis asked if there will be state regulations regarding the chemicals.  Commissioner Peterson stated that this issue is something that the state regulates.  

MOTION:  Commissioner Coburn moved to approve the business license application for El Abuelo Auto Care & Detail (Miguel Adame) and send it to the City Council.  Commissioner Longfellow seconded the motion.  Roll Call Vote.

Commissioner Coburn   yes		Commissioner Curtis   yes
Commissioner  Higley   yes		Vice Chairman Longfellow   yes
Commissioner Peterson   yes		Chairman Walker   yes

Motion Approved:  6 yes    0 no 

1. Limited Review Application Approval-Action: Planning Commission Final Land Use Authority
Maverik Expansion Site Plan Location: 2241 South Highway 89 Applicant: Maverik Inc.

Todd Meyers representing Maverik addressed the Planning Commission.  He said that this Maverik Store has only been here a couple of years and has done very well.  Mr. Meyers stated that they need to expand it.  He reported that when they first built the store they had planned for this expansion and it was indicated on the site plan.  Mr. Meyers stated that they will double the amount of dispensers and not have to move the tanks or make any alterations to the landscaping.  He reported that even in between the new canapé and the landscaping they will still have an additional 5 feet then what they typically would have.  He said with the five dispensers there are three that have diesel, with the additional five dispensers there will be six with diesel.  Mr. Meyers stated that they approached UDOT regarding this expansion and they told Maverik that this had already been previously approved with the original site plan.  Commissioner Peterson asked how the Perry store compares to others.  Mr. Myers stated typically the overall increase (including store sales) is 15%.   Commissioner Coburn asked if they owned the property to the east.  Mr. Meyers stated they do not own the adjacent property to the east.  He said 30 years ago typically the stores were around 1500 square feet and they just got bigger and bigger.  Mr. Meyer reported that the Perry Maverik is approximately 4600 square feet.  He said when you build a store around 5000 square feet; you get into some additional building code requirements.   Sam stated that there were no engineer comments that needed to be addressed.

MOTION:  Commissioner Curtis moved to approve the Maverik Expansion Site Plan.  Commissioner Higley seconded the motion.  Roll Call Vote.

 Commissioner Coburn   yes		Commissioner Curtis   yes
Commissioner Higley   yes		Vice Chairman Longfellow   yes
Commissioner Peterson   yes		Chairman Walker   yes

Motion Approved:  6 yes    0 no 

1. Ordinance 14-C Amendment-No Action: Discussion/Public Hearing April 3, 2014
Amendment to Title 54.05.030 Commercial Parking Stall Chart: to include requirement for Pointe Perry Commercial

Malone Molgard, City Attorney, stated that the Planning Commission has a proposed ordinance in their packets for the recommendation for Pointe Perry Commercial is by design review.    Mr. Molgard stated that whole area is its own commercial development.  He said the solution is to make it by design review so that the City Engineer, city staff and developers can look at it and decide what works best there and then make their recommendations to the Planning Commission.  Commissioner Peterson stated that the ordinance reads “adding specific minimum parking requirements for specialized agricultural and “Hobby Farming”.  He commented that on the Parking Stall Chart under Pointe Perry Commercial does not say anything about agricultural or hobby farming.  Mr. Molgard stated that he would amend that part of the ordinance.  Malone clarified that the Planning Commission is amending the ordinance by adding the Pointe Perry Commercial by design review and that is the only thing that is changing.  Chairman Walker asked why we are in the business of telling a developer how many parking stalls he can have on their land.  Commissioner Peterson stated that we assume that they don’t know and so they need to be told how many stalls to be put in for their business.  Commissioner Coburn felt it was also a safety issue.  Commissioner Longfellow asked if all businesses could be addressed by design review.  Commissioner Curtis stated if we go by design review what risk do we put ourselves in for the rest of the businesses saying we did something for someone else and not them.   Commissioner Peterson stated that the Planning Commission has that authority to make those decisions.  Mr. Heiner stated that Pointe Perry is a different entity all by itself, and to make it work correctly we are adding this to it.  Commissioner Longfellow stated that the city should be involved in looking at it business by business by design review.  Commissioner Peterson stated that the developers know better how many parking stalls they are going to need.  Commissioner Longfellow stated as a city you have to look at what is best for the city, but the developer should be able to say what is best for their business.  Malone stated that this is a standard formula that most cities use.  Commissioner Peterson recommended amending the ordinance for Pointe Perry Commercial to be approved by design review.  He said this was approved at the last Planning Commission Meeting.  Commissioner Longfellow felt the Parking Stall Chart needed to be looked at a little stronger.  He suggested that this ordinance be put on the next agenda for review and then give their recommendations to the City Council.  Commissioner Longfellow stated that we need to move forward on the Pointe Perry business.  Commissioner Peterson stated that the Planning Commission should look at a lot of the ordinances and felt like it should be looked at by a committee also.

1. Amendment Development Code-No Action: Discussion
Changes to Title 53, Design Review Procedures-Public Hearing Required

Sam Heiner stated that a proposed copy is in their packets.  He said the proposed changes are the required amount of plans submitted and what is required to submit.  He said he could make this more simplified if they wanted.  Mr. Heiner suggested that the ordinance not include amounts and sizes of site plans but to just state “by design review”.  Malone stated that he could do it as a staff request and let the office know what those requirements are.  Sam stated that on the back of the application it says what is needed to be included with their submittal.  Commissioner Walker asked what was required on the plans.  Commissioner Peterson stated that preliminary plans should be an accurate drawing and then the final plan should have all the engineer stamps and approvals.  Several Commissioners like to see the hard copies in front of them.  Sam asked if there were any additional changes that the Planning Commission wanted to make.  Commissioner Curtis suggested making it simple for the developer and getting the Planning Commission what they need.  







1. General Plan Update Work Session-Circulation Element Update

Sam Heiner, Perry Planning Consultant, handed out the revised transportation circulation guide map, which included the changes that the Planning Commission members made at the last meeting.  There was minimal discussion among the members of the Commission regarding where they would like some additional road connections in the city.  Commissioner Peterson suggested that each commissioner take the maps home and do a thorough review for next meeting.

1. Training-No Training

Commissioner Longfellow suggested reviewing the parking ordinance.  Commissioner Peterson recommended having a committee made up of the Planning Commission Members, City Council Member(s), and a member of the business community or a citizen. He felt that it would be more productive to have a committee.  

1. Review Agenda for next meeting
a. General Plan Update Circulation Element
b. Public Hearing & Approval Ordinance 14-C Amendment
c. Review Parking Ordinance
d. Cul-De-Sac, Bulbs Ordinance

1. Adjourn
Commissioner Curtis moved to adjourn.  Commissioner Peterson seconded the motion.  All in favor.
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